
City Council Study Session Summary 
January 21, 2025 

 

The City of Dixon hosted a City Council Study Session at City Chambers from 5-7pm on Tuesday, 
January 21, 2025. The goal of the study session was to provide City Council and the public an 
opportunity, in the early application process, to gain an understanding of the pending 
applications, ask questions and provide preliminary, non-binding comments on the direction of 
the Harvest at Dixon Project (project). The City team prepared a PowerPoint and printed as 
handouts for attendees. The PowerPoint provided the purpose of the meeting, project location, 
project overview, proposed expanded infrastructure, proposed transportation and trails, public 
input to date, project schedule, upcoming community meetings, and information on how to stay 
informed. The City displayed informational exhibits of the proposed project site, the proposed 
Harvest at Dixon Land Use Plan and General Plan Designation, and the proposed Harvest at Dixon 
Zoning Land Use Plan submitted by the Applicant, LJP Dixon Development, LLC. City Council was 
given the opportunity to ask questions, discuss their concerns, and areas of research that would 
need to be focused on. City Council comments were recorded with live notetaking. Please see 
Attachment A. The meeting provided a comment period that allowed community members to 
address City Council with concerns and input related to the proposed project. This Study Session 
was open to the public in person and via Zoom. Approximately 35 members of the community 
were present in person. The City also received 5 written comments from the public to be 
considered by City Council. Please see Attachment B. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
City consultant, Steve Peterson, and City 
staff, Madeline Graf, presenting the 
proposed project to City Council 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



General Feedback from City Council: 
• Tthe need for youth activities, grocery stores, and sport facilities.  
• Concerns that this project could diminish Dixon’s small-town feel; however, some 

members of the council state that with controlled growth and development, the City can 
maintain its small-town feel.  

• The need to have infrastructure and amenities built before housing.  
• The need for the developer to have the budget to build and maintain amenities.  
• Studies are needed to analyze schools, water, and traffic impacts  
• Concerns population growth would have on the city amenities, businesses, and 

agriculture while also highlighting the benefits that population growth can bring to a city, 
such as larger grocery and retail stores and  more community activity areas.  

• Discussed  smaller footprint housing described within the proposed project and stated 
that Dixon does not currently have these housing options for residents. 

 
General Feedback from Community Members: 
Community members who spoke at the study session varied from union representatives, 
property owners, and City residents. 11 members of the public provided feedback on the Harvest 
at Dixon Project. Comments included:  

• General feedback about the wage benefits and housing options this development could 
bring to local construction workers such as plumbers, electrical workers, and sheet metal 
workers.  

• The need to focus on fire protection, schools, and other amenities that could benefit the 
whole city.  

• Concerns over whether the project could produce enough revenue to support the 
proposed amenities.  

• Confusion with project changes during early stages. 
• The need for a variety of project update meeting times and increased advertisement of 

meetings 
•  Concerns over the potential for this project to bring homeless into the city. 
• The potential impact the development could have on smaller-scale farms due to 

decreased water supply and the potential for larger farms to come in.  
• The need for youth activities and community amenities. In order to keep Dixon’s small-

town feel, 
•  Discussion that the development should not contain a gated community or golf course.  
• The need for a more defined proposal as well as the studies on amenities and utilities. 

 



General Feedback from Community Members’ Written Statement: 
The City allowed submission of written public comments by 4:30 PM on the day of the City 
Council Study Session. The City received a total of 5 written public comments. Comments 
included:  

• The density of housing proposed within the project site 
• The need for amenities such as a new post office, fire station, and more police.  
• Concerns that the  increase in population will have an impact on traffic. 



Attachment A: Live Notes on Giant Post-Its 

 



  





 

 

 

 



 

Attachment B: Community Member Written Statements 









 



 


